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State Senator Hugh T. Farley (R, C, I – Schenectady) reported that he and his colleagues in

the New York State Senate recently passed a bill to continue the September 11th Worker

Protection Task Force Act for another five years and help those who have been afflicted with

a disability as a result of working at the World Trade Center and other sites. The bill (S4711)

would enable the Task Force to continue its work past the current authorization date of

https://www.nysenate.gov/issues/health


June 10, 2015.

Many public employees, including police, fire, correction, sanitation and civilians provided

rescue, recovery and cleanup at the former World Trade Center site and other designated

locations. Early statistics indicate that these workers were exposed to numerous hazards

which may have, and may continue to impact their health in the years to come.

If any public employee was exposed to these hazards and can no longer perform their jobs,

even after retirement, this legislation would allow for an additional five years for the

employee to apply for an accidental disability retirement. The application would be subject

to the respective Retirement System review process by proving, by competent evidence, that

the illness or injury was caused in connection with exposure to any elements at the World

Trade Center site.

In continuing the Task Force for another five years, this bill would also continue the Task

Force’s successful work in identifying additional issues that have arisen from the rescue,

recovery, and cleanup of the former World Trade Center site.

The bill has been sent to the Assembly.

 


